
 

P.O. Box 1625, Stn. ‘A’    787 Ouellette Avenue    Windsor, ON    N9A 5T7 
P: 519-255-2735    F: 519-973-7812    E: regulatory@enwin.com 

April 8, 2010  

Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street 
27th Floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
Attention: Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
Re: 2010 IRM Rate Application – Submissions 
 EB-2009-0221 
 
In the Board’s Decision of March 31, 2010 in the above noted matter, the Board invited ENWIN 
to raise any concerns to the Board’s attention within 7 calendar days.  ENWIN is a day past that 
deadline and requests that the Board consider these issues in any event.  ENWIN apologizes 
for any inconvenience due to this delay. 
 
The Tariffs indicate the LRAM and SSM Rate Rider ending April 30, 2010, but ENWIN’s 2009 
Rate Order (in EB-2008-0227) provided for these Rate Riders to continue until April 30, 2011.  
ENWIN requests that, where the LRAM and SSM Rate Riders are applicable, the indicated 
ending date be amended to match the Order in EB-2008-0227. 
 
Also, the Board’s Decision in this proceeding appeared to rule against applying the Tax Change 
Rate Rider.  Some of the Tariffs nevertheless include the Rate Riders.  ENWIN requests that, if 
the Tax Change Rate Riders are not applicable, the Tariffs be amended to match the Decision. 
 
Finally, the Board’s Rate Model appears to calculate each Rate Riders for Unmetered 
Scattered Load, Sentinel Lighting and Street Lighting rate classes on a “per connection” basis.  
This is consistent with ENWIN’s application and previously approved Board policy for Rate 
Riders applicable to these rate classes.  ENWIN requests that the billing determinants for Rate 
Riders for these particular classes be amended as applicable to state “per connection” and the 
billing determinant be displayed as “$”. 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
ENWIN Utilities Ltd. 

 
Per: Andrew J. Sasso 
 Director, Regulatory Affairs 
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